Safety Culture Committee 

April 10, 2014
The Safety Culture Committee met Thursday, April 10, 2014, at 11:00 a.m. in the Conference Room at City Hall.  Present were Chairperson Fire Chief Dale Berg, Committee Members Public Works Director Scott Gray, Public Utilities Director Al Kelm, Councilperson Susanne Galbraith,  911 Cordinator Heather Roos, Water/Wastewater Supervisor Dave Harris, Water/Waste Water Operator Josh Seekins,Police Chief Doug Colombik, and  HR/Payroll Officer Billie Burkhalter. 
1. Election of Chairperson

Committee Member Kelm nominated Fire Chief Dale Berg for Chairperson of the Safety Culture Committee, seconded by Committee Member Galbraith and, after hearing no further nominations, 
* Committee Member Kelm moved to nominate Fire Chief Dale Berg for Safety Culture Committee Chairperson.  Motion seconded by Committee Member Galbraith and motion passed unanimously. 
2.
Approval of January 22, 2014, Safety Culture Minutes
* Committee Member Galbraith moved to approve the minutes of the Safety
 Culture meeting dated January 22, 2014. Motion seconded by Committee Member Colombik and motion passed unanimously. 
3.
Workers Comp Claim Review
· 1/2014 – 3/2014

HR/Payroll Officer Burkhalter distributed to the Committee de-identified workers compensation claims from January, 2014, through March, 2014.  She explained that there were only three reports made during this quarter: two from the Police Department and one from Public Utilities.  Police Chief Colombik explained that his department’s claim was due to snow and ice and now some of the officers wear spikes on their shoes to prevent slipping and falling. 
5.
Committee Member Comments

Director Kelm stated to the Committee that SafetyFestMT will be hosted at the

Miles Community College, May 20th through May 22nd.  SafetyFestMt is a program held every year across the state that puts on free safety specific classes, such as CPR, Trenching, Personal Protective Equipment and numerous other classes. The conference is to provide safety professionals and employees at all levels with knowledge, resources and training that will enable them to enhance safety in their workplaces.  


Director Kelm explained he had spoken with Fred Miller, from the Department of Labor and Industry who has offered to come and speak with the Committee.  The Committee decided to hold a meeting in May for Mr. Muller.

Chairperson Berg stated the Fire Department has been contacted to do a controlled training burn of the old A&A building.  This will be done the first or second week in June if the building has been cleared to be burned down.  
4. 
Department of Safety: Jennifer Rose


Jennifer Rose, Health and Safety Specialist with the State of Montana Department of Labor and Industry, spoke with the Committee concerning what the Safety Culture Act consisted of.  She was pleased to see the Committee was comprised of many employees representing different departments.  After reviewing the meeting’s agenda she also noted that going over Workers Compensation claims for the quarter was an important duty of the Committee.   


Director Kelm questioned if Health and Safety Specialist Rose would be able to supply the Directors with department specific training sheets that would consist of all the required trainings as well as the frequency.  She replied that it would be best if a time was set up for her to walk through all the City’s facilities and then she could provide information.  She will contact Chairperson Berg and schedule a time in June. 
5. 
Request of Citizens

-None.
4.
Adjournment


* Chairperson Berg moved to adjourn the Safety Culture meeting. Motion 
seconded by Committee Member Colombik and motion passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________
_______________________________

Billie D. Burkhalter, Recorder
Chairperson Dale Berg
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